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MEETING OF ST JAMES’ PARENT GROUP
MONDAY 23rd May 2022 at 18:45
Minutes 
Committee Members:  Kelly Nugent, Adele McLean, Marie Prior, Claire McLaughlin, Caroline O’Neill, Claire Ferguson, Shauna Luse and Siobhan Lamond. 
Chair – Alison Allan
In attendance: Caroline O’Neill, Siobhan Lamond, Shauna Luse, Beatrice Achacha, Tracy Navarra, Stephanie Nugent, Jackie Blake, Claire McLaughlin, Pauline Connery, Sarah Dargie, Cheryl Hautt, Mags Pacitti, Eleanor Bradford, Natalie Fitzsimmons, Mrs Brown, Father John Eagers 
1. Welcome  

2. Apologies – Kelly Nugent, Laura Morrison, Claire Ferguson, Gill Thomas? 
3. Minute of previous meeting on 14th March 2022 to be agreed

Minutes agreed.
4. Treasurer / Finance Update – Jackie Blake/ Marie Prior 

445 pupils attended the discos – a really excellent turnout. This is the best turnout we have ever had, and the committee were delighted so many pupils could attend. 
The profit for the disco was just under £1,000. This will be spent on paying for a number of prom items and will be used for events in the new session. The Community Garden Easter Event also added to funds and was also very successful. The committee will look at having a few more stalls at future Community Garden events, for example in the summer and at Christmas to build the parent group’s community profile. 
5. New School Transport Provider Concerns
A number of members & Mrs. Fitzsimmons noted the concerns about the new bus contract. Mrs. Fitzsimmons noted that the school were receiving a number of complaints about the frequency of late pick-ups and drop offs. There were also concerns about buses stopping on the other side of the road from normal and this posing a safety concern for pupils.  Mrs. Fitzsimmons and committee members all felt the current bus service is completely unacceptable.  

S. Nugent agreed to contact Councillor Shaw immediately and A. Allan will raise at Renfrewshire Council Committee meeting.  

6. House Events/ House Colours 

This item arose from question from Parent Forum on the requirement to continue purchasing house colours for next school year.  Mrs. Fitzsimmons and staff have put house events / house colours on the Events Working Group agenda which is scheduled for 24th May 2022. 31 parents responded to form and 21 parents have signed up to attend the working group and the school will update once the working group has concluded and parents and families have been surveyed using Microsoft Forms.  
7. PVG 

C.McLaughlin & S.Luse have completed the PVG check with Disclosure Scotland.  C. O’Neill and M. Gordon have also agreed to be disclosed.  The committee will then have four members who are disclosed for school discos. 
8. P1/ P7 Transition 
A.Alison agreed to share information with Mrs. Brown about the parent group for the P1 transition events which are scheduled for 25th and 26th May.  C. McLaughlin will present at the Thursday AM transition information event about new parents joining the committee.  C. McLaughlin will use Connect: Welcoming New Families resource for this. 
9. Parent Survey / Working Group on Events 

Mrs. Fitzsimmons reminded the committee that the Working Group for Events is scheduled for 24th May 2022. Mrs. Fitzsimmons explained that all parents are welcome to attend, if available, and children are welcome to attend the session as well. 
10. Events – Prom/ End of Term Disco 
Reminder letters were sent out to parents last week and deadline for reply is 24th May 2022 in order for food to be ordered.  A. Allan then explained the running order for prom: pupils should arrive at the school at 5.30pm; pupils will then leave on the bus provided by the parent group at 6pm; the bus will then take pupils to St. Columba’s Church Hall. Parents will be allowed to take photos etc at the end of the evening. 
11. School Uniform Exchange 
C. Ferguson and A. Alison are currently working on this project and are hoping to get it up and running in the 2022/23 session. 
12. Head Teacher Report – Mrs Fitzsimmons 
PUPILS 
· Children from Primary 4 and Primary 7 received their Sacraments of First Communion and Confirmation, these Masses were celebrated by Father John.  It was lovely to see families and members of the school team together again.  All children demonstrated their commitment to their faith and were an absolute credit to their families, school and Parish
· We are so very proud of our Primary 6 year who have been working with Scottish Opera to produce their own performance of the Lion King.  Over this last week they have been performing for their families and friends and showing off their skills and confidence in what it takes to pull a whole show together.  As a special treat for all their hard work and enthusiasm, they have been invited to visit the Edinburgh Playhouse for a sharing event where they will perform part of their production alongside other schools, we are delighted to have been given this opportunity and look forward to this event  

· On Friday 29th April St James’ Primary School was one of the first schools, out of 42, to receive our digital visit from Renfrewshire Council. The visit comprised of the IT lead and Senior Business Relationship Manager from within the council and a Headteacher from another Renfrewshire school.  

The leadership Team shared our digital journey and vision for digital education and our visitors spoke with staff and a pupil focus group and got to observe classroom visits throughout the day. 

We are delighted to say that our visitors were extremely impressed with the digital learning throughout our school. They positively commented on 

• High quality teaching and effective practice 
• Highly motivated and polite pupils who were engaged in their learning  
• Improved access to devices that pupils could independently use 
• A clear vision that was being met from all within the school
We are so proud of our children and the effort they show each day to their learning. They truly show that we are growing digital stars for the future with their hard work.

Our next steps, advised from our Renfrewshire Council visit, will be to go for the Digital Schools award and the Digital Wellbeing award in the following year. Please look at our school website, newsletter and school twitter to see how we are progressing with this

· At the start of May we received some excellent news - we have won the Reading Schools Silver Award!  The Reading Schools is an accreditation programme for schools that are committed to building a culture of reading for their learners and communities. We have been on this journey for the last year and it is a credit to all the hard work of our pupils, our staff and our community

· P7 Transition Events:

29th April-Paul Marshall (HT/THS) visited P7 classes and delivered a very informative power point presentation about Trinity High School. Mr Marshall answered many questions at the end of his presentation

10th May- Vicki Waddell (PT Inclusive Support/THS) visited P7 classes and completed transition activities with pupils. This visit was arranged to reassure pupils that any supports in place in primary school will continue in high school

16th and 18th May- Science teachers (THS) visited P7 classes to deliver a practical science lesson to pupils

17th May- Pastoral Teachers (THS) visited each P7 class to deliver a transition activity to pupils

25th and 26th May- P7 pupils will visit THS to receive an input from the Careers advisers within the school

7th and 8th June- P7 pupils will attend two Activity days at THS

9th and 10th June- P7 pupils will attend two-day curricular visit to THS

PARENTS

· We would like to thank all parents who completed the Parental Involvement and Engagement Census, we have received our feedback and carried out our analysis.  We have a number of next steps which we plan to send out to you shortly as part of our School Improvement consultation with you 
· Parent Council section on Pie shared with Parent Council for possible next steps
· It was so lovely to see so many people join the last PC meeting and also come along to the school discos to help, saw this resource and thought I would pass on:

https://www.connect.scot/resources/welcoming-new-families-resource-pack
TEAM

· At last meeting we told you about how all teachers had completed their training with Winning Scotland on Mindset in Education, and that we can already see a positive impact of this when talking to our team and pupils, because of this, our team has been asked to work with Winning Scotland to be part of a case study for the Limitless Learning numeracy course 
· In addition to this, Jo Boaler and her Youcubed co-founder, Cathy Williamson, are visiting the authority as part of a UK trip and have asked if they can visit the school to meet with some staff and pupils to hear a bit about the things that have been going on and sit in on a lesson.  They have also agreed to model a Youcubed lesson where some of our children will be able to take part and will be led by the woman herself!  There will be a comms presence, which will obviously give the school some high-profile recognition of the commitment to staff development and improving outcomes in Numeracy & Mathematics

· We are currently collating and analysing all of our data (including the feedback from pupils and parents/carers over this past year or more) in order to begin to draft our School Improvement Plan for next session and how we propose to use our Pupil Equity Fund allocation.  We hope to have a draft consultation document ready for you shortly
13. Correspondence

The Rag bag collection company have been in contact and the Parent group will look to reinstate this project in new school year. 
A Allan attended Diocesan Parent Forum and discussion at this was around, Faith in Action. Discussion around ways to support local charities and the community, this doesn’t have to be financial but we could agree to donate a percentage of profit from events to a specific cause, for example local foodbanks, arranging pupil visits to care homes etc.  Father John suggested an outreach type / informative approach to charity In light of the cost of the school day and the rising cost of living.  S. Luse reminded the committee that the local Foodbank is open 10 – 12 at the Baptist Church. 
14. AOCB 
The agreed uniform is now displayed in the foyer. This includes badged uniform from three shops and the agreed upon tartan pinafores will also be available in these three shops. Badged uniform is not mandatory but if parents wish to use badged uniform the school would encourage parents to use the recommended retailers. 
S. McDade updated the Parent Group on Trinity High School’s uniform swap. It has been very successful, and the event will run again during transition days and during the summer holidays. 

C. McLaughlin raised the disco pick up and drop off schedule. The committee agreed the event was busier than anticipated and will look at ways to streamline and improve upon this while still ensuring each child has been collected by a trusted adult. 

The parent group and Mrs. Fitzsimmons extended their heartfelt thanks to Father John for the P7 confirmations and the P4 Holy Communions. A number of members noted the personal nature and holding these special events in St. James chapel and the benefits of having smaller number at each ceremony. 
Father John noted the excellent behaviour of our young people during their Holy Communions and Confirmation.  

Finally, Mrs. Fitzsimmons, A. Allan and the parent group extended their thanks and gratitude to those members of the Parent Group who are leaving as their children move onto high school for their hard work and commitment.  Siobhan McDade and Jackie Blake who are in attendance tonight have been members for 12 years and 9 years respectively. 
15. Date of next meeting 
Dates will be confirmed by A. Allan and Mrs. Fitzsimmons after the Events Working Group has concluded. 
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